
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday 27th May 2022 

  

 

Thank you to all the children and families who have sent in their Fun Run 
sponsor money. All sponsorship money raised feeds immediately back 
into resources which will enrich the school experience for the children.  
We have lots of ideas of how to spend the money and our School Council 
are also looking into other ways the children would like the money to be 
spent.  
We are absolutely blown away and extremely grateful for funds raised 
with a grand total of £2381.40. This is the highest amount we have ever 
raised from this event. Thank you so much for the support of your family 
and friends in sponsoring the children for this fun and enjoyable event. 
The money raised will make a huge difference! Thank you.    
 
 
 

Term Dates 2021/2022 
27th May  
Last day before half term   
 
6th June  
Training Day – school not 
open to children 
 
7th June 
Children return  
 
7th June - 10th June 
Year 1 Phonics Screening  
 
7th June 
Start of Year 4 Multiplication 
Tables Check  
 
8th June  
Woldie’s Lavender & Nature 
Farm Visit Year Reception  
 
8th and 10th June  
Father’s Day Secret Shop  
 
9th June  
Tophill Low Nature Reserve 
Visit Year 3 
 
13th – 15th June  
Year 6 Residential Visit  
 
13th June  
FOTS Virtual Meeting 7pm  
 
22nd and 24th June 
History Specialist to Visit 
Year 3 and 4 
 
24th June 
Murton Park Visit Year 5  
 
28th June 
Full Governors Meeting 6pm 
 
30th June 
Year 6 Transition Day & 
Induction Evening at 
Driffield Secondary School  
 

The children have enjoyed several school trips this week. Staff carefully 
select trips which will enhance the children’s learning in school and 
enrich our Learning Challenges.  
Our Year 1 and 2 children have been to Flamingo Land Zoo, where they 
enjoyed seeing a range of animals linked to their learning about Africa. 
Year 5 and 6 had a super day out at the Schools Food and Farming Day at 
Driffield Showground, where the children experienced hands-on learning 
to deepen their understanding in this area.  Year 4 visited Tophill Low 
Nature Reserve, where they were learning all about animal food webs 
and lifecycles.   
After half term there are more trips arranged for the children to enjoy. 
Our Year Reception class have a visit to Woldie’s Lavender & Nature 
Farm, Year 3 will be visiting Tophill Low Nature Reserve, Year 5 will 
celebrate the Vikings at Murton Park and our Year 6 children have their 
exciting three-day residential visit to Dobroyd Castle to look forward to!  



 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Year 5 and 6 hockey team enjoyed a beautiful, sunny evening taking 
part in the Driffield Cluster Hockey Tournament. The children played 
extremely well and were super role models for their school. The 
children’s skill and development in hockey was evident, mainly due to 
the input from Fiona Tuplin in our PE sessions and at the after school 
Multi-Sport Club on Wednesdays.  
Sixteen of our Year 6 children enjoyed a morning at Driffield Town 
Cricket Club yesterday, where they played against Driffield Junior School. 
It was great to have so much enthusiasm and interest from the class, 
which meant we were able to field two teams. The children played 
extremely well and relished the opportunity to take part in a different 
sport. They also enjoyed a training event, very kindly led by Tom Welch, 
on Monday after school.   
Following a few training sessions, led by Mr Nevet, our school football 
team played their third fixture as part of our mini-league. We played 
against St John’s of Beverley Primary School and the boys enjoyed 
playing on home ground. As always, the boys played incredibly well and 
we were extremely impressed by their performance. There were many 
goals to celebrate, as we won both matches, with a score of 3-2 and a 2-
1. Thank you to Mr Kelly for his time in leading the team.  Well done to 
the children who took part – you did yourselves and the school proud.  
 

Term Dates 2021/2022 
 
4th July  
Sports Day KS1 AM (YR/1/2) 
Sports Day KS2 PM   
 
4th July  
New Starter Information 
Evening for Parents/Carers 
6pm  
 
7th July  
New Starter Stay and Play 
Session 4-4.30pm  
 
8th July  
FOTS/School Summer Fair  
 
11th and 13th July 
Transition Morning in school  
 
11th July  
3pm Whole School Singing 
followed by Open Evening 
until 5.30pm  
 
15th July  
End of Year Reports to 
Parents/Carers  
 
17th July  
FOTS Village-wide Car Boot 
Sale  
 
18th July  
Year 6 End of Year 
Production 2pm and 6pm 
 
20th/21st July  
Driffield Show  
 
22nd July  
Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 
9.30am  
Last day before summer 
holiday  
 

Just a reminder that we have a school twitter account (@HuttonCran) 
which is a useful way of sharing information and allows you to see instant 
updates on activities that are happening throughout the school day. Each 
of our teachers also have an account – please follow them.  
Mrs Leeks (@MrsLeeks_HCPS)      
Mrs Hoyle (@MrsH_HCPS)                                 
Miss Midgley (@MissM_HCPS) 
Mr Nevet (@MrN_HCPS)  
Mrs Webb / Mrs Lewer /Year 4 (@Year4_HCPS)   
Miss Elliott (@MissE_HCPS) 
Miss Smith (@MissS_HCPS) 
Mrs Burkinshaw (@MrsB_HCPS)  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 have completed their five weekly Forest Schools sessions led by Mary Smith. Their sessions have 
been linked to their Learning Challenge – The Vikings. They have thoroughly enjoyed the inspiring sessions 
and really looked forward to Tuesday afternoons.  
The children have made Viking weapons (bows and arrows, spears, swords) by wood carving and made 
dens using knot tying skills. They also enjoyed making their own mini fires, using a flint and steel to light 
them, which took a lot of resilience and perseverance. In addition to this they cooked Viking stew on an 
open fire and also cooked cakes in a banana skin or within orange peel. Climbing trees and playing games 
have also been a highlight of their sessions.  
The children have improved their teamwork skills, built on their self-esteem, used their imagination 
and creativity, whilst learning about and exploring our wonderful outdoor environment. Thank you to Mary 
Smith for delivering these sessions. 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you for all the support you have given the Friends of the School so far this year.  We have enjoyed 
getting back to running events for the children and families to enjoy.  Here is what we have planned for 
the summer term: 
 
Father’s Day Secret Shop 
The Father’s Day Secret shop will be held in school on Wednesday 8th & Friday 10th June.  There will be a 
range of gifts for the children to choose from. All gifts will be £2 each. 
 
Summer Fair – after school Friday 8th July  
As in previous years, this will be a joint event with school with games, stalls, refreshments and more.  
More details to follow, after our next committee meeting so watch this space! 
 
Village-wide Car Boot Sale – Sunday 17th July – 9:30am-2:30pm 
The village-wide car boot is back – hold a sale of your stuff on your driveway – no packing, no lugging, no 
unloading, no car – just selling! Please see separate flyer for details of how to book a driveway stall. The 
Friends of the School will be selling maps and refreshments on the day.  
 
Our next meeting is Monday 13th June, 7pm on Google Meet.   
Everyone is welcome so please join us online. We will be finalising plans for the summer fair and are 
always open to new ideas and offers of help. 
 
Our current committee has many members whose children leave the school at the end of this year or the 
next. We need new committee members to keep the Friends going next year.  Could this be you?  
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We have been busy in school participating in many activities linked to the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. We 
enjoyed a visit from two local artists, Janet Saxby and Joan Hudson, and the children created fantastic 
artwork based on the Queen.  
Also, some of the children have thoroughly enjoyed decorating our model corgi, which will be added to the 
Driffield Town Council Corgi Trail around the Town Centre. The trail will be launched on Thursday 2nd June 
and will continue throughout the summer.  
A highlight for our Year 5 and Year 6 children, was meeting with residents from the village and local area to 
talk to them about their experience of the 1953 Queen’s Coronation, 1977 Silver Jubilee celebrations, 
Royal Visits and other memories. Please look out for the reports from these interviews, which will be 
shared in the Village Souvenir Edition of The Bulletin. 
The children had great pleasure in making hats and flags to take down to our Platinum Jubilee Street Party 
Celebration in the showroom at JH Foreman Ltd this afternoon. We had a wonderful time enjoying sweet 
snacks and watching Tom Rolfe from Russell King Entertainments, who performed an amazing magic show. 
Great fun was had by all, and it was fabulous to come together as a whole school community to celebrate. 
A huge thank you to Janet Foreman for all her help and support in organising and hosting the event.  
The children also received another special surprise this afternoon from Hutton Cranswick Parish Council. 
The Parish Council gifted each child and member of staff with a special Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
memorabilia mug. We are tremendously grateful for this special gift and keepsake and the children were 
absolutely thrilled to receive it. Thank you!  
This afternoon was a wonderful and memorable way to end a positively busy half term. We would like to 
thank the children for a successful half term and commend them on their attitudes to learning during the 
last five weeks. Have a relaxing and happy half term!  
 
 


